
District of Columbia Government
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A
Box 75115
Washington, DC  20013  

February 12, 2007

Dr. Gregg A. Pane, Director
Department of Health
Health Regulation and Licensing Administration
825 North Capitol Street, NE
Washington, DC 20002

Dear Dr. Pane,

At our properly posted and regularly scheduled public meeting on February 8, 
2007, our Commission voted (7-0-0, with a quorum of five required) to request 
information regarding the licensing of the Martin Pollack Project as a child 
placement agency in the District of Columbia for counseling or foster care 
services.  Accordingly, we request copies of licensure held by the Martin Pollack 
Project, and copies of all related license applications and documentation.  

We make this request pursuant to the District of Columbia Municipal Regulation 
§2-531 et seq. that states each Commission shall have access to District 
government officials and to all District government official documents and public 
data pursuant to the development of recommendations to the District 
government.  We posit that our Commission does not need a Freedom of 
Information Act (FOIA) request to seek these documents.

As this is a time-sensitive matter, we would appreciate your immediate 
assistance.  Thank you in advance for your time.  If you have any question, 
please contact Commissioner Stephanie Nixon at 202-222-8570.

On behalf of the Commission,

David Holmes
Vice Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

cc: Lewis Woodard
Lawrence Yates
Uma Ahluwalia, Child and Family Services Director

 


